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òSpringtime is the land awakening. 
The March winds are the morning 
yawn.ó 
   ñLewis Grizzard  

* March 2nd ñSenior Citizen Game Day 1:00 ñ4:00pm. 4 -H Bldg.  

* March 6th ñRangely Council Meeting, 6:30 p.m., Annex  

* March 7th ñMeeker Council Meeting, 6:30 p.m., OEH  

* March 9th ñ11th District Retreat  

* March 9th thru March 11th ñHunters Safety Class, Rangely  

* March 15th ñButter Braid orders due to office  

* March 29th ñCommunity Pen Meeting, Rangely Annex 5:30p.m. 
First time livestock parent & meat quality assurance meeting  6:00 
p.m., Rangely Annex  

* March 29th ñButter Braid Delivery  

* March 29th ñMeeker Council Easter Egg Stuffing, 4:00 p.m.   4 -

H Building  

 

 Important Dates  



Welcome New 4 -H Leaders  
 Rio Blanco County 4 -H would like to welcome new leaders for this upcoming 4 -H 

season. Dawn Jastrem will be leading the Meeker Gardening Club, Mary Thompson 

will be helping with the horses in the multi ðspecie Meeker Beef Club, and Evelyn Ott 

will be helping lead the Cloverbuds program. Scott Reed will be leading the Meeker 

Rocket Club and helping with .22 shooting sports, Teresia Reed will be helping lead the 

Meeker Sewing Club and the Meeker Mallets Leather Club. Jason Spieth will be a 

general volunteer willing to help wherever needed. Mindy Musser will be helping with 

the Meeker Sheep Club and the poultry section of the Cacklinõ Hoppers. Tristan Neilsen 

will be helping with the Meeker Ghostriders Horse Club.  In Rangely Emily Honeyman 

will be the new Horsinõ Around Leader and Melissa Dembowski will be helping with 

the Makinõ Bacon Swine Club. Beth Willey, Susan Scott and Nikki White will be acting 

as Meeker 4 -H Council Advisors.  

 It is a pleasure to welcome leaders that are new to the program as well as leaders 

who have been through the RBC 4 -H program as members and have returned to 

contribute their knowledge to a new generation of youth. Thank you all for being 

willing to volunteer your time to share your knowledge and skills.  

Leaders Needed  
We still have clubs needing leaders for the upcoming year. If you are interested in 
becoming a leader please contact Tera Shults 878 -9497 in Meeker or Jayda Lewis 878 -
9499 in Rangely.  

Meeker:  

¶ Photography  

¶ Entomology  

¶ Cooking  

¶ Visual Arts  

Rangely:  

¶ Cake Decorating  

¶ Archery  

¶ Photography  

 



Meeker Leader Training  
 Twenty four leaders attended the Meeker Leader Training Night on February 8th 

to get up to speed with information from National 4 -H and Colorado State University. 

CSU encourages leaders to attend an annual training to stay updated on current policies 

and resources available to leaders. This meeting also gave leaders the opportunity to 

visit with leaders from other clubs to share ideas while enjoying some lasagna. Thank 

you leaders that made time to attend. Any leaders unable to attend, please contact Tera 

Shults, 878 -9497, to get your updated information.  

Meeker Club Highlights  

 The Meeker Gardening Club leader, Dawn Jastrem, has some great 

ideas for the club this year. She is planning a field trip to some commercial 

greenhouses, a great community pride project, a fundraiser and several 

opportunities for the members to learn about gardening while having a 

blast!  
 

 The Meeker Rocket Club also has a new leader this year. Scott Reed 

is looking forward to thinking outside of the box with some rocket 

projects this year. Donõt miss out! 

 

 The Meeker Heritage Arts Club has already begun, but donõt worry, you can 

still sign up. Crocheting and knitting are just a few of the activities you can learn 

with leader Betty Lou Moyer in this fun club!  



4-H Shooting Sports 
 
IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL INFORMATION 
Please see the attached flier regarding the Lyman Muzzleloader Safety Recall.  Please share this information with your shooting sports 
volunteers.  This information has also been posted to the website. http://www.co4hshooting.org/ 

  
STATE 4-H SHOOTING SPORTS LEADER TRAININGS: 
Please share the following with your County 4-H Shooting Sports Members, Leaders and Volunteers.  
  
2018 4-H Shooting Sports Leader trainings are being offered to 4-H Leaders and Teen Leaders at the locations listed below. Volunteers 
must have completed the volunteer enrollment process and background check and be active, approved and enrolled volunteers in 
4HOnline prior to registering for a training. All registrations are via 4HOnline.  No Late Registrations will be accepted. There must be at 
least 25 registered leaders at a training site in order for the workshop to be held.  A minimum of 5 participants must be registered for a 
discipline, with a maximum of 20.  Western Heritage is limited to 8 participants per training and must meet pre-requisite: **Must be trained 
in one of the following disciplines: Pistol, Rifle, Muzzleloader or Shotgun. 
  
Weld County March 9-11, 2018 @ Island Grove Park, Greeley, CO - Registration Open:  NOW  Deadline: March 2nd 
Pueblo County March 23-25, 2018 @ Colorado State Fairgrounds, Pueblo, CO - Registration Open:  NOW  Deadline: March 9th 
Arapahoe County April 6-8, 2018 @ Arapahoe County Fairgrounds, Aurora, CO - Registration Open:  NOW  Deadline: March 23rd 

Mesa County April 13-15, 2018 @ Mesa County Fairgrounds, Grand Junction, CO - Reg. Open:  March 2nd  Deadline: March 30th 
  
2018 Colorado 4-H Shooting Sports Leader Training dates, locations and information can also be found on the State 4-H Shooting Sports 
websitehttp://www.colorado4h.org/ss/workshops/workshops.php 

¶ Agents, please send one County check for payment of registered attendees to the training host county. 

  
2018 COLORADO STATE 4-H SHOOTING SPORTS CHAMPIONSHIPS: 

¶ The 2018 Colorado State 4-H Shooting Sports Championships will be held August 18-19 in Pueblo, CO and Sept. 1-3 in 

Colorado Springs, CO (more contest details coming soon) 

¶ The 2018 State 4-H Shooting Sports Contest Rulebook is currently under final review by the State 4-H Shooting Sports Advisory 

Committee.  The updated 2018 Rulebook will be posted to the State  4-H website tentatively in early March.  Notice will be sent out to 
counties once the rulebook is posted. 

  
SAVE THE DATE(S) 

¶ The 2018 Colorado 4-H Shooting Sports Western Heritage Invitational will be held in Whitewater, CO near Grand Junction on May 26

-27.  More information will be coming soon. 

¶ The 2018 State 4-H Hunting & Outdoor Skills Qualifier will be held in conjunction with the Youth Hunter Education Challenge event in 

Flagler, CO on April 21.  More information will be coming soon. 
  

Attention Shooting Sports Leaders  

http://www.co4hshooting.org/
http://www.colorado4h.org/ss/workshops/workshops.php


COME JOIN THE FUN!  

IT IS NOT TOO LATE TO ENROLL IN 4 -H! 

 

Call your Extension Offices for more information.  

 

MEEKER 

(970)878 -9490  

RANGELY  

(970)878 -9499  



 Does your mom or grandma have a great cookie recipe, or do they 

make the best potato salad ever?  Then we need your help!! 

 

 The 4-H Council is working to put together our very own cookbook 

full of yummy recipes from our members & leaders as a fundraising 

opportunity. 

 

 Please gather 2-3 of your favorite recipes for us to include.  You 

can bring them to the Meeker office, or email them.  Make sure they are 

legible & include the name the person to whom the recipe belongs & the 

name of the member or leader submitting it. 

 

 All recipes need to be submitted on or before April 1, 2018   

 

 

 

Email recipes to  Tera Shults   tera.shults@rbc.us 

         Susan Scott  susan.scott@rbc.us 

                      Nikki White  ron.nikki@hotmail.com 



 February 25th was a busy day at the Meeker Fairgrounds. County beef exhibitors gathered 
for the Rio Blanco County Beef Feeder Show, kids and parents lined up for yummy tacos and 
delicious cupcakes. The day consisted of showmanship and prospect classes, lunch, and 
showmanship and clipping clinics.  
 
  After each animal was tagged and weighed properly, lunch in the exhibit hall started off 
the day for everyone, except for Miss Macy Collins, whoõs calf went for a little cross country run 
beforehand. After tacos, we progressed to showmanship classes. Macy Collins won the senior 
showmanship division. Corbin Lucero won the intermediate division and Charlie Rogers went 
home with junior division title. Each division winner got a set of steel clipper guards sponsored 
by Itõs Showtime livestock club and Kathy Collins. Reserve showmanship winners were 
Samantha Lapp, Hayden Shults and Shane Edinger. These showmen received EZAll foamers to 
keep their calves clean, sponsored by Kai and Jamie Turner.  
 
 Prospect classes followed showmanship. Macy Collins had the Grand Champion Prospect 
Steer, even after his cross country run for the day, and Kolbi Franklin had Reserve Grand 
Champion. Macy won a set of new clippers and Kolbi a clipper box. Those prizes were 
sponsored by Danny Lapp and Blaine Franklin.  A showmanship clinic, led by Blaine Franklin 
followed, as the senior exhibitors helped the younger 4 -hers improve their showmanship skills.  
 
     A special thank you to Mr. Blaine Franklin for doing a fantastic job with our clipping 
clinic. With a fuzzy white shorthorn in the chute and a pair of clippers,  Mr. Franklin taught us 
the framework and basics of transforming your calf. Spending ample time explaining and 
showing us every wrong and right move with a set of clippers, he not only exposed a great calf 
from under a coat of wavy hair but improved each and everyoneõs knowledge base greatly. 
 
 Not only did all champions and reserve champions receive great prizes, but all 
participants received a Stierwalt breaking halter, sponsored by Clint and Tera Shults. None of 
this would be possible without each and every sponsor whom we greatly appreciate. RBC beef 
exhibitors would like to thank our beef leaders; Jamie Turner, Kathy Collins, Danny Lapp and 
Clint and Tera Shults for organizing such a fun and educational day for us. We would also like 
to thank our office secretary Susan Scott, program coordinator Tera Shults, and Extension Agent 
Bill Ekstrom. A special thanks to Lenny Klinglesmith for judging the show and Blaine Franklin 
for sharing his knowledge and presenting clinics.  
 
 Thank you all who participated, helped, brought food, or sponsored prizes. Feeder show 
wouldnõt be possible without you! We are all looking forward to 2018 sheep, goats and pigs 
feeder show!  
 

2018 Rio Blanco County  

Beef Feeder Show  

        By Marryn Shults  


